


Rick George
passes torch to
Steve Williams

After more than 20 years,

Rick George formally retired

as Suncor’s chief executive
officer during the company’s
Annual General Meeting in
May. Steve Williams, previously
Suncor’s president and chief
operating officer, succeeds him
as president and CEO.

“Steve and | have been working together
on this succession plan since | appointed
him as COO back in 2007, " says Rick.
“I'm confident Steve will bring the
necessary expertise, vision, and business
acumen to the position. His proven
commitment 1o the safety, people,
reliability and sustainability aspects of our
business, as well as his dedicated effort
to foster industry collaboration will serve
Suncor well going forward.”

Rick joined Suncor in 1990 and became
president and CEQ in 1991. During

his 21 years as chief executive officer,
Suncor implemented game-changing
technologies, merged with Petro-Canada,

and increased production nearly ten-fold
from 58,000 barrels per day in 1991.

“I've been fortunate to work with great
people throughout my time at Suncor,”
says Rick. “I would like to thank the Board
of Directors for their long-term vision
and support, our executive team for their
strategic thinking and commitment, and
Suncor’s 13,000-plus employees whose
dedicated effort has made our company
what it is today. I'm very proud of what
we've accomplished together and excited
about what lies ahead for the company.”

Steve joined Suncor in 2002, as executive
vice president, Corporate Development and
chief financial officer. He served as executive
vice president of Qil Sands for four years,
before being appointed chief operating
officer in 2007. Steve has 35 years of
international energy industry experience
with companies including Octel and Exxon.

“We're in a great position to move forward
with well-defined plans, a strong financial
position, and a comprehensive growth
strategy,” says Steve. “I'm locking forward
to leading our employees and our company
and continuing the strong relationship that
Suncor has with our stakeholders.”

Suncor’s environmental track record
includes the successful surface reclamation
of the industry’s first tailings pond and
implementation of TRO, a new tailings
management technology, which we
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Rick George bids Suncor a fond farewell
and is succeeded by Steve Williams,
previously Suncor’s president and chief
operating officer.

expect will significantly speed the time
to redamation of disturbed land area.
Strategic investments in six wind farms
and development and operation of
Canada’s largest ethanol plant have also
been key elements of the company’s
sustainability efforts. Suncor has received
numerous awards for environmental
initiatives and reporting.

Community investrent continues

to be a key focus for the company.
Investments made through the Suncor
Energy Foundation, created in 1998, as
well as ongoing corporate support have
resulted in an overall investment of more
than $130 million in communities across
Canada and internationally.

2012 Suncor Report on Sustainability coming soon

Judith Athaide, left, Kolja Vainstein,
Dianne Zimmerman and Kip Clancy work
on Suncor renewable energy projects.

Scheduled for release in July, Suncor’s 2012 Report on Sustainability
comes at a time when the debate over our shared energy future

has never been so polarized.

Whether the subject is climate change
policy, pipelines or preferred energy
sources, public opinion around
responsibly developing tomorrow’s
energy mix continues to be contentious.

This year’s report sets out to provide a
candid account of Suncor’s performance
and challenges, and to stimulate a
productive dialogue between industry,
governments, researchers, consumers,
environmental and social advocates and
other stakeholders about the challenges

and choices associated with energy
development.

We believe that the best conversations
happen by listening to other points of
view. To that end, we've taken steps to
make this year’s report more interactive
because we want to hear from you.

Check out Suncor’s report, available
on our website in July, so you can give
us your feedback and help keep the
conversation going.

Have you met OSQAR? You should!

We've heard from you, our
stakeholders, that you want
more information about the
oil sands and overall industry
performance, especially given
increasing public concern and
media attention.

As a company with great production in
the oil sands, we are taking the approach

that we need to do a much better job

of sharing information. And that's why
we're pleased to offer Oil Sands Question
and Response, or OSQAR, to support
constructive dialogue about the oil sands.

Each edition of OSQAR addresses a
topical, timely subject often providing
references and links to both positive and
not-so-positive third-party commentary.
Through its conversational ‘here’s some
things to think about’ tone, OSQAR

is intended to support constructive,
balanced conversations about Suncor
and the industry.

OSQAR began as an email newsletter
subscription for people interested in
our company, the oil sands and other
energy issues. It has since evolved to
include a blog, which has increased our
audience and provides another venue
for healthy discussion.

You can access OSQAR in two ways:

1. Visit the blog at
http://osgar.suncor.com

2. Subscribe to the email newsletter at
http://osqar.suncor.com

On the right side of the page, under-
neath Archives, use the sign-up form
to subscribe.

Go ahead.
Apply now.

Based on close to 50 years of
hiring experience, we know
that high-caliber, quality
professionals are always in
demand. And as our industry
and our company continue
to grow, so does our need for
highly skilled workers.

To help manage Suncor’s workforce
requirements, we're taking a number of
proactive steps to ensure we have the

right people, with the right complement of
skills, when we need them. This not only
includes recruiting new employees but also
working hard to keep the many talented
people that already work at Suncor.

With our 10-year growth plan, announced
in December 2010, comes a number of
employment opportunities for well-trained,
experienced candidates to grow their
careers. We're looking for:

= Engineers of all types
m Business professionals

m Project controls practitioners with field
experience from various engineering and
project disciplines

m Trades and operators, including heavy
equipment operators, process operators,
construction coordinators, skilled trades
(electricians, millwrights, welders,
instrument technicians, steamfitter/
pipefitters).

While many people know Suncer, not
everyone realizes the exciting opportunities
we have. That's why we've launched a
bold new recruitment campaign, called ‘Go
Ahead,’ to attract experienced candidates
to Suncor.

The campaign provides an authentic look
into what it’s like to be a part of Suncor
and features real-life experiences from 24
employees from across our operations.
They represent the face of Suncor, their
stories are compelling, and we are very
proud of them and the work they do.

To hear from our featured employees and
find out more about the opportunities
available at Suncor, go to suncor.com/
careers. And for careers specific to the
Wood Buffalo area, go to goaheadfortmac.ca.

Munir Jivraj is one of 24 Suncor employees
featured in the Go Ahead campaign.

Sign up at www.suncor.com/emailalerts to be notified when new In Your Community newsletters are available online

Thanks for the feedback vour continuing feedback is important
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